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Staff Recommendation for approval of tariff revisions in compliance with Commission Order and recommendation for expedited treatment.
Date:  April 7, 2003


P.S.C. Mo. No. 1, Fourth Revised Page 32, Second Revised Pages 32.1 and 32.2 


Purpose: To update tariff in compliance with Commission Order granting ETC Designation
On April 1, 2003, the Commission issued an Order Granting Designation as an Eligible Carrier (ETC) under Section 254 of the Telecommunications Act of 1996 and Approving Stipulation and 

Agreement in CO-2003-0094, thus designating The Pager Company d/b/a The Pager & Phone Company (Pager) as an ETC in certain Missouri exchanges.  The Order directed Pager to file tariff revisions to its basic local tariff to remove language, which precludes Lifeline customers from subscribing to the UNE-P based service, PhonePLUS.

This tariff filing was made in compliance with that provision of the Commission’s April 1 Order and removes tariff language that indicated Lifeline customers could not subscribe to PhonePLUS service.  Consistent with the approved Stipulation and Agreement, the tariff filing also indicates there will be no administrative change charge when a Lifeline customer switches from Basic Prepaid Service to PhonePLUS service.

Substitute sheets were submitted on April 4, 2003 and the company also filed a motion requesting expedited treatment.  In its motion, Pager requests the 30-day tariff filing become effective on April 11, 2003 or as soon after as the Commission and its Staff can complete their review.  Pager states the expedited treatment will bring the benefits of UNE-P service to current and prospective lifeline customers and compliance with the Commission's Order will be achieved as quickly as possible.
The Telecommunications Department Staff (Staff) has reviewed the tariff filing and has no objection to the tariff sheets, as amended, going into effect.  Staff supports the request for expedited treatment and agrees with Pagers assessment that the expedited treatment will “bring the benefits of UNE-P service to current and prospective lifeline customers as quickly as possible”.  Once the transition of resale lifeline customers to UNE-P is complete, the Commission’s April 1 Order directs Pager to file further tariff revisions to remove resale service from its basic local tariff.

Staff is unaware of any other filing that affects or will be affected by this filing.
 FORMCHECKBOX 
The Company is not delinquent in filing an annual report and paying the PSC assessment. 

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 The Company is delinquent.  Staff recommends the Commission grant the requested relief/action on the condition the applicant corrects the delinquency.  The applicant should be instructed to make the appropriate filing in this case after it has corrected the delinquency.  

( FORMCHECKBOX 
 No annual report   FORMCHECKBOX 
 Unpaid PSC assessment.  Amount owed:      )
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